

Region II Minutes

10/23/2018

Meeting on 10/23/2018 at 11:00am at Red Robin in Valley Fair Mall location.

Attendees: Marilyn Richards, Greg Leavitt, David Dunn, Robert McDaniel, Craig Stauffer, Scott Wooldridge, Chris Shipman, Bernice Munoz

Beginning on the Agenda with the Region II Meeting Bulletin (attached)

Items 1 and 2 were follow up concerns from the last meeting.

1. Following up with the Cross Country weather concerns. No restarting if lightning is happening. Push back on time, we do not have to restart race. You can cancel. Refer to UHSAA guidelines and follow protocols if there is a storm happening on the day of the race.
2. The Executive committee will not be addressing the issue of boys participating in state drill competitions. Hillcrest commented they will continue to allow them to try out for drill and they can participate on the school team but will not be able to compete at state.
3. Our Region will only award top 4 swimmers in the finals.
4. Volleyball region results are Granger 1st, Hunter 2nd, Hillcrest 3rd, and Cyprus 4th.
5. The video on Teaching Tolerance will be forwarded to all region principals.
6. Review ejections proposal: All agree on players being ejected 2 consecutive periods of time.
7. Granger mentioned that we are struggling on having enough officials for games. If we can all help recruit more.
8. An admission fee for Tennis will start happening.
9. Baseball Time Limit proposal: It is based-on-time. We agreed it would be a good idea.
10. Lacrosse – probably not happening in our region.
11. Importance of taking care of Highland High School Facilities at State Cross Country: To remind coaches and player to take care of other school/activity taking place properties and facilities.
12. Hunter mentioned the Drama will possibly be asking for Plaques.
13. We discussed the idea of hopefully being able to keep our same region as it now stands with the possibility of adding one or two more schools. More information will be available after the meeting on November 15 on the reconfiguration of regions.
14. Granger asked if it would be a good idea to alternate on A.D.'s to sit in the meetings we have. All agreed. Hunter will bring his A.D. for November 26th.
15. There weren't any Self-reports.
16. Budget Expenses Sheet were given to each individual.

Next meet for us will be on November 26 at 11:00 at Red Robin

Meeting ended at 12:35pm.